
February 2, 2012      
 
 

JM Hill PTO General Board Meeting 
 
Guest Speaker   Love and Logic Presentation 
 
 

Motion to approve minutes from last meeting       Carrie Curtis 
            2nd           Kathy Lichtenstein 
 
        
Principals Report Thank you to the PTO for the Family Game Night.  Great 

success, will more in the future 
Mrs. Arnold District is looking at closing school; there is talk of JM Hill 

and Smithfield. They are only looking into it.  What we can do 
is attend the Board Meetings (next is Feb 27, 2012 at 7:00) 
and support our school.  Get the word out to other parents 

       
 
Teachers Report 
Miss Leonard Author coming to the school sponsored by the PTO. Her name 

is Trinka Hanks Noble on May 8th 
 
       
Recording Secretary 
Nancy Robilotta     Handed out minutes 
 
 
 
1st VP’s Report Family Game night was a great success. Next one will be 

March 16th 6-8PM 
Sapphire Serrano Bingo for Books is Feb 16th. Free admission, will have 

concession 
 Tricky Tray is April 14th  1-4PM. Need committee members – 

cannot plan alone. Looking for people to help with Soliciting 
donations, advertising and baskets.  Will have an informal 
meeting, flyer to come 

  
         
 
2nd VP’s Report 
Wendy Sheeran Valentine Day Flowers at Bloom, 10% goes to JM Hill with 

purchase, bring flyer. Through Feb 4th 
 Big Wheel on Feb 9th 6-8PM 
 Book fair is the week after. Don’t forget 6% sales tax 
 Feb 16th through March 1st – Gertrude Hawk Spring Sale 
 Earned $65 from Cici’s fundraiser 
 
  
 
       
President’s Report 
Carrie Panepinto In January we presented changes to the Bylaws. We will take 

a vote at this meeting 
 



 No Term limits – Motion to approve:  Kathy L. 
 Add 3rd VP (School day Coordinator) – motion to approve: 

Carrie Curtis 
 Corresponding Secretary to be more of a Social 

Networking/Technology role and descriptions of other Board 
Members      Motion to approve: Kathy L 

 Also supplied new Bilaws to General Board 
 
 Need to form a Nominations Committee. All positions are 

available.  Ann Osbun and Miss Leonard volunteered. 
 We will also send out email blast for more volunteers 
 

 
 

Treasurers Report 
Cathy Gallagher   Reviewed treasurer’s report. No questions 
   Noted that Holiday Fest deposit, we were able to return some  
   things 
    
 

Motion to approve the Budget   Carrie 
2nd Kathy L  
 

     
 
Old Business Email blast, if you are not on list and would like to be let Carrie know.  If you 

are on list and don’t want to be, also let Carrie know 
 
 
New Business  Fundraiser for new playground, Pepsi Refresh Grant. We want to go big.  

Submission deadline is September 
 Spring fundraiser – Joe Corby is not in Budget, maybe we could put towards 

playground 
 Thinking of forming a committee for the Playground as well 
 

Motion to adjourn:   Kathy L 
             2nd         Ann Osbun 
  

  


